

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Uxbridge Community Gardens

August 17, 2016 Lower Town Hall 21 S. Main St, Uxbridge

Meeting Minutes

Call to Order: 7:04 pm Quorum: 5/5 in attendance.

Minutes of June 7, 2016: Kris Holt reporting. Minutes read & accepted as written. Treasurer's Report: Sandy Lemire reporting. Balance of approximately \$8,600.

Treasurer's Report accepted.

Old Business

- Review Summer event: Started at 6pm. The turnout was good, a lot of gardeners attended. Added two people to the waiting list. Scarecrow contest with ballots. Veggie contest was very popular. Suggest repeating evening event, possibly one week later. Add cheese and refreshments.
- 2. Seed saving seed program update 20 people attended Betsy's discussion. Barbara is receiving a package from the Seed Saving Exchange in Iowa. Would like to coordinate a program with the library. Heirloom are the only seeds that should be saved. Barbara will talk with Dave Chapman regarding heirloom tomato seeds.

New Business

- 1. Theft in the garden: Theft continues. A motion was made to spend up to \$200 on cameras, signs, and lighting. UCG will order 6 signs. Motion was approved. Frank Lesack offered to put his deer camera up. Research into theft deterrents will continue.
- 2. Mowing 2017 season: Barbara drafted an RFP for mowing. Barbara has information from JMH landscaping. Would also like a quote from the DPM. Will also check with Caesar Caulderon.

Next UCG Meeting TBD

Respectfully Submitted,

Kristen Holt UCG Secretary

Barbara Hall
Kim DeMers
Vice Chair
Sandy Lemire
Kris Holt
Jackie Wheelock

Chairperson

Chairper